
 
 

 

 

September 22, 2022 

 

UNITED STATES NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

Region III, Office of Materials Licensing 2443 Warrenville 

Road Suite 210 

Lisle, IL 60532-4352 

 

RE: Additional Information Request 

`      License Renewal 

       License Number: 13-32393-01 

       Control Number:  631731 

 

 

Dear Mr. Kelly: 

 

Please find the responses below to your email request dated 9/16/22 for additional information regarding the license 

renewal for The South Bend Clinic. 

 

ITEM 1: 

 

We confirm that the full legal name of the licensee is The South Bend Clinic, LLC. 

 

ITEM 2: 

The manufacturer of the survey meter probe is Ludlum and the model number is 44-7 (end window probe). 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

ITEM 3: 

 

As the RSO, Ms. Updike is available by phone and email to respond to questions or operational issues that arise during 

the conduct of the radiation safety program and related regulatory requirements.  If a situation arises where she cannot 

answer her phone and the facility needs an immediate response, they are instructed to call Medical Physics Consultants 

main office for assistance.   If a situation occurs after office hours, MPC has an answering service that operates 24 hours 

a day, 7 days a week, 365 days a year. The amount of time for the RSO to physically arrive at the facility in response to 

an emergency involving   radioactive material will vary depending upon her activities that day. A conservative estimate of 

the amount of time required for Ms. Updike to arrive at the facility is approximately 4 hours.  A response by phone would 

be immediate.  The facility in-house representative who will serve as the point of contact during my absence will be the 

nuclear medicine technologist on duty. 

 

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact our radiation safety officer, Sharon Updike at 

517-795-8786 or by e-mail at supdike@mpcphysics.com. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Anna Swanson, RT (R)(M) 

Manager of Imaging Services 

The South Bend Clinic 

 

mailto:supdike@mpcphysics.com
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Martha Pavon

From: Jason Kelly
Sent: Friday, September 23, 2022 7:31 AM
To: Martha Pavon
Cc: Sandy Pavon
Subject: FW: United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission License #13-32393-01
Attachments: NRC 2022.pdf; Form 665 (Additional Information Letter - 9-22-2022).pdf

Martha, 
 
Good morning.  Attached is an incoming response to a request for additional information letter from Materials License 
No. 13-32393-01 (The South Bend Clinic LLC), Docket No. 03036006, Control No. 631731. 
I have also completed and attached a Form 665. 
 
Jason M Kelly, MPH 
Health Physicist 
U.S. NRC Region III – DNMS MLB 
Phone: (630) 829-9737 
E-mail:  Jason.Kelly@nrc.gov 
 
 
 
 
 

From: Swanson, Anna <aswanson@southbendclinic.com>  
Sent: Thursday, September 22, 2022 4:33 PM 
To: Jason Kelly <Jason.Kelly@nrc.gov> 
Cc: Sharon Updike <supdike@mpcphysics.com>; Tschetter, Todd <ttschetter@southbendclinic.com> 
Subject: [External_Sender] United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission License #13-32393-01 
 
Dear Mr Kelly, 
 
Please see attached updated NRC license renewal letter. License #13-32393-01.  
 
Thank you, 
Anna 
 
Anna Swanson RT R M 
Imaging Services Manager 
The South Bend Clinic, LLC 
301 E Day Rd  
Mishawaka, IN 46545 
aswanson@southbendclinic.com 
Phone: 574-204-7242 
C: 269-357-1801 
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